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TO:
  All Legislators
FROM:  Michael M. Birkley, Legislative Director

DATE:   June 5, 2009
STEALTH PROVISION IN BUDGET BILL WOULD INCREASE PROPERTY TAXES TO SUBSIDIZE HIGH-END RETIREMENT HOUSING
A provision inserted into the budget in the dark of night could cost local governments untold millions in lost revenue base and add millions more to future property tax bills.  

This provision, labeled “Property Tax Exemptions for Certain Types of Housing (Columbus Park)” would greatly expand the exemption for certain housing projects -including high-end retirement homes - and shift the taxes on those exempt properties to single-family homes and other taxable properties in the school districts, counties and municipalities in which they are located. 

No-one knows how much this provision could cost local property taxpayers. In responding to Legislative inquiries regarding the impact of SB-403, a similar proposal that failed to pass last session, the Department of Revenue could not provide an estimate of “how much property could become exempt under the bill” or “reasonably estimate the potential shift in property taxes at the local level…”


The impact of the current proposal is also unknown.  Municipal officials, however estimate that this unfunded mandate could cost the City of Milwaukee $8 million and others more than $24 million in potential revenue annually. 
This provision has had no hearing. It is entirely unfunded. It has no fiscal impact on the state budget. It does not belong in the budget bill.  
We urge you to:
Remove this unfunded mandate from the budget. 
#  #  #
